
                                                                         PRAISES 
 
August has FLOWN by! We spent the last month at churches in Indiana and Ohio. We were 
able to share our vision to reach the lost in Cambodia and gained some wonderful partners 
along the way. 
 
We have been on the road since June 4th, and we just spent our first Sunday back at home 
with our family and church family on September 3rd! We have been incredibly blessed to 
have such a fruitful schedule so far, but it was nice to spend a Sunday with those who have 
spent years pouring into us and loving us. 
 
Philip & Pastor Scott Johnston are leaving on Monday, September 11th, for Cambodia to teach 
pastoral and ministry leadership training seminars. They will be doing this in two separate 
provinces of Cambodia with about 20 current church planters, more who feel like God may be 
calling them to plant churches, as well as other members from their local churches who want 
to step up and help with the vision however God leads. We are thankful for our ministry 
partners who helped to fully fund this $4,000 trip, and we are praying that God will bless that 
generosity to see many lives transformed by the power of the Gospel through these 
Cambodian church planters and ministry leaders! 
 
As we start September we find ourselves at just under 35% of our monthly support raised! 
God has been blessing with wonderful partners that have a real burden to reach the lost in 

Cambodia, and we are thankful that God is the one supplying all of our needs. As went enter 
our 4th month of Deputation we are beginning to grasp the flow of missions fundraising. We 
have a very busy schedule once Philip comes back from Cambodia! 
 
                                                                         PRAYERS 
 
Romans 12:12 says, “Rejoice in hope, be patient in tribulation, be constant in prayer.” 
 
We know that you have rejoiced with us in the good things, and we ask for ALL of our 
partners to be constant in prayer with and for us. God is moving and we want to follow Him. 
 
Here are some ways to pray for us:
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CONNECT

Philip was able to speak for chapel at Emmanuel 

Christian School.

Since we were in Indiana, Philp was able to attend 

our weekly prayer meeting with Wabash Pastors. 

It was a blessing to go to God together as fellow 

men in ministry.

We were able to spend our first Sunday back at 

New Life on Sept. 3rd. What a blessing!

- For the Pastoral & Leadership training to be 
fruitful and see many new works started. 
 
- For Philip & Pastor Scott’s Safety on their 
trip to Cambodia. 
 
- For Sarah, Arya, & Kaladin as they will be 
staying home without daddy for this trip.  

- For a smooth move to the mission house 
that God supplied through Faith Baptist 
Church at the end of this month. 
 
- That we would get the remaining 65% of 
our support raised quickly. 
 
- For the spiritual health of our family as we 
travel. 


